LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

October 15, 2009
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 2:45 p.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Emily Robbins, co chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Jill McIntyre, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were two guests Linda Reed, Assistant Principal; and Mikki Bland, Media Specialist.

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

Minutes of the September 17, 2009, SBDM Council Meeting were reviewed.  10-009 motion to accept the minutes was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.
Minutes of the October 13, 2009, Called SBDM Council Meeting were reviewed.  10-010 motion to accept the minutes was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Jill McIntyre. Motion carried.

Testing data for the 2008-2009 school year was presented to SBDM Council by Mrs. Lewis. Mrs. Lewis explained to the council how to interpret  the testing data.  Testing results for the district have appeared in the newspaper.  Lincoln Trail Elementary was the first school in the district to exceed 100% rating with a score of 104.  Congratulations were extended to the staff and students.
Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that Lincoln Trail has also met the goals required by NCLB.

The SBDM Council reviewed the Implementation and Impact Check list for 2009.  The information for our Implementation and Impact Check for 2009 was obtained from our Consolidated School Improvement Plan. Discussion was held and final copy will be reviewed at the November SBDM Council Meeting.
New Bylaw: Request for Council Records was presented to the SBDM Council for the first read.  The Council reviewed and discussed the new by-law. The second reading will take place at the November 12, 2009, SBDM Council Meeting.
The SBDM Council reviewed the schedule for our Advanced Education Review formally known as the Standard Assessment Report. The QAR interview will take place in October 28th and 29th.
Bingo request for 3rd quarter profits was presented to the SBDM Council for review and approval.

Bingo Request for

3rd Quarter Profits

1. Fitness Bags for classroom use.
$    303.70

2. Rock Wall for Gym.


     
$ 3,195.00  
3. Bulbs for LCD Projectors


$ 1,125.00

4. 20 new computers



$11,100.00

5. Social Studies Alive



$  3,300.00

6. Ink Cartridges for Upstairs Printer
$      120.00 Per Quarter

7. Web Cam extenders


$
142.11

8. 4th grade program



$   1,100.00
TOTAL

   20,385.11

PTA has agreed to pay $1550.00 towards the purchase of the rock wall.

All request presented to the SBDM Council were approved.
Paper/Copier cost verses the cost of replacement textbooks were presented to the SBDM Council. Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd grade math workbooks books were purchased with the intent not to be used as consumables; we have since found that this is not possible. The projected cost to purchase these workbooks would be around $11,000.00 per year for the next six years.   A per cost analysis of printing/paper cost verses the purchase of workbooks each year was presented to the SBDM Council.  Copying will be the most cost effective route.  But must be funded with school funds not Textbooks funds.  Textbooks at a cost of approximately $11,000.00 must be purchased in the spring for use next fall, due to the fact that we have consumed the original purchased books. The SBDM tabled this item in order to receive more information from the Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd grade teachers at the November meeting.
Teacher Survey results were presented to SBDM Council. The survey results will be discussed at the November meeting.
Senate Bill 168 for NCLB presented to the SBDM Council for approval.  The SBDM Council reviewed the information and approved it by consensus.
The Dow Corning Grant for the purchase of five Elmo’s and 5 microscopes has been approved.  
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

Financial reports for September were presented to the SBDM Council for review.
The meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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